
Business Operations and Partnerships Department 
Council Headquarters, Eastwood Park, Rouken Glen Road, 
Giffnock, East Renfrewshire G46 6UG 
Phone: 0141 577 3000   Fax: 0141 577 3834 
Website: www.eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk 

Date: 28 March 2022 
When calling please ask for:  Jennifer Graham or John Burke, 0141 577 3016 
E-mail: jennifer.graham@eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk and john.burke@eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk

TO: Councillors A. Convery (Chair); B. Cunningham (Vice Chair); C. Gilbert; A. Ireland; and 
S. Miller.

LICENSING COMMITTEE 

A meeting of the Licensing Committee will be held on Friday 1 April at 10.00am. 

The agenda of business is listed below. 

Louise Pringle 

L PRINGLE 
DIRECTOR OF BUSINESS OPERATIONS AND PARTNERSHIPS 

Please note this is a virtual meeting. 

1. Report apologies for absence.

2. Declarations of Interest.

3. Taxi Fares Review – Report by Chief Officer (Legal and Procurement) (copy 
attached, pages 3 - 6) 

For information on how to access the public part of the virtual meeting please email 
john.burke@eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk 

A recording of the meeting will also be available following the meeting on the Council’s 
YouTube Channel  
https://www.youtube.com/user/eastrenfrewshire/videos 

This document can be explained to you in other languages and can be provided in 
alternative formats such as large print and Braille. For further information, please 
contact Customer First on 0141 577 3001 or e-mail 
customerservices@eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk 

mailto:john.burke@eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk
https://www.youtube.com/user/eastrenfrewshire/videos
mailto:customerservices@eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk
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EAST RENFREWSHIRE COUNCIL 
LICENSING COMMITTEE 

1 APRIL 2022 
Report by Chief Officer (Legal & Procurement) 

CIVIC GOVERNMENT (SCOTLAND) ACT 1982 – TAXI FARES REVIEW 

PURPOSE OF REPORT 

1. For the Committee to review taxi fares.

RECOMMENDATION 

2. The Licensing Committee is asked to consider the representations received from taxi
operators in East Renfrewshire on 4 March 2022 in relation to the proposed review of
taxi fares.

BACKGROUND 

3. The Civic Government (Scotland) Act 1982 (“the Act”) provides that the licensing
authority must fix scales for the fares and other charges made in connection with the
hire of a taxi or with the arrangement for its hire. This item was continued from 7th
December and then considered on the 18th January 2022 when the Licensing
Committee agreed to a Public Notice being advertised in the Barrhead News to form
the consultation process. Following the publication of the Public Notice, responses
were received from representatives of the taxi and private hire license trade with their
views in relation to what they consider appropriate fees and charges. At its meeting
of 15 March 2022, the Committee had considered representations made by East
Renfrewshire taxi operators dated 30 January 2022, however, due to an
administrative error, a further representation dated 4 March 2022 had not been
attached to the papers. These are now attached for members’ consideration.

It is important to note that these are maximum fares and charges and it is always
possible for a taxi operator to charge less if the licence holder wants to. Also, the
tariff applies to taxis, not private hire cars.

REPORT 

4. The setting of taxi fares is not an exact science but guidance given to Councils by the
Traffic Commissioner states that Councils should attempt to calculate the changes
and costs that taxi operators face. The current Best Practice Guidance issued by the
Scottish Government refers to guidance issued by the Secretary of State in 1982 –
“the public interest is better served by ensuring that the maintenance of an adequate
taxi service by giving the trade a fair return, than by depressing fares for social
reasons, however understandable.

5. The representation to Fare Proposal by a number of taxi operators dated 4 March
2022 is attached.
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FINANCE AND EFFICIENCY 
 
6. The carrying out of fare reviews is incorporated within the taxi licensing budget and 

recovered through application fees. 
 
 

EQUALITIES IMPACT 
 
7. A fare increase may persuade more licence holders to upgrade to wheelchair 

accessible vehicles. 
 

 
CONSULTATION 
 
8. The Licensing Section has consulted directly with every holder of a taxi vehicle 

licence and has consulted the trade/public through the Council website. The main 
public consultation was through the publication of a Public Notice in the Barrhead 
News and the response to this, dated 4 March 2022, is attached. 

 
 
CONCLUSIONS 
 
9. The Licensing Committee is, therefore, asked to consider the terms of this report 

together the response to the public consultation and review the fares for the hire of 
taxis in East Renfrewshire. 

 
10. It should be noted that it is now a statutory requirement to review fares periodically. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
11. The Licensing Committee is asked to consider the response to the consultation, 

dated 4 March 2022, and determine new scales for the hire of taxis in East 
Renfrewshire and all other charges in connection with the hire of a taxi or with the 
arrangements for its hire (whether at altered rates or the same rates). 

 
 
Report Author 
 
Report by: Chief Officer (Legal and Procurement), Gerry Mahon 
 
TEL: 0141 557 3801 e-mail: Gerry.mahon@eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk 
 
Report author and further information from: Jacqui McCusker, Senior Solicitor  
e-mail: jacqui.mccusker@eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk 
 
Licensing Committee Convenor: Angela Convery 
 
KEY WORDS 
 
Civic Government (Scotland) Act 1982, Taxi Licence, licensing, taxi tariff, taxi fare review 
2022. 
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